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​​​​Dear Parents & Carers,
 

I am delighted that we will be able to open to all pupils on Wednesday at 08:30am, as we have missed you all so much. I hope you are all well and are ready to start school and subsequently a bit of normality again.

 

In order for this to happen safely ensuring both staff and pupils feel happy and safe, we need to ask you to help and support us with a few things.

 

Firstly, if your child has any of the symptoms of COVID19, then they must remain at home and get tested as soon as possible. Children who are ill must not come into school under any circumstances. In the past, we could see how children get on, if they were under the weather. This is not the case anymore. Please help us with this, the last thing we need is a class of pupils and their families having to self-isolate as this will cause more disruption and anxiety.

 

Secondly, and most sadly of all, we need to change the way we communicate with you. In the past, we would delight in talking to you on the playground at the beginning and end of the day. However, we will not be able to do this anymore. Please may you drop your pupils off at school and leave as quickly as possible. This is only temporary, don't worry!

 

This does not mean that we do not want to talk to you, we absolutely do. Please ring and email us and our teaching staff will endeavour to ring you back out of the school day. The partnership between us is very important to us.

 

Please dress your children in school uniform as usual as this is important for standards and promoting positive behaviour and ensuring our pupils have a sense of belonging and above all pride in their school.

 

We will be closing the section of road directly outside school, as a temporary measure. This will help keep us all safe. Please may I ask that wherever possible that you endeavour to walk your children to school or park away from Kenilworth Avenue? This will keep us all safe.

 

At the start of the day, you will see parents coming on to the school grounds, this will be one parent of Reception children only. All other year groups, must leave their children at the school gate and leave the area immediately. Social distancing at this point, is really important. Please give way to other parents and pupils and help keep other people safe.

 

We normally hold a Curriculum Evening and Parents' Evening this term. Instead, we will send the information you need out to you by Friday next week. The Parents' Evening will be different, however we need to risk assess and organise this yet be so please be patient in waiting for details of this.

 

We really need for your children to be able to access Microsoft Teams, this will help us to teach your children effectively and in the event of a local lock down, be able to teach your children remotely. Please may you email us with a password, so we can get pupils started as soon as possible. The children will not be able to access word processing software at school, unless they have access to Teams.

 

Finally, if we follow the rules we have all got very used to, our children and families will be safe. Before we finished for the summer, we had 80+ pupils in school every day so we are very used to schooling children whilst adhering to social distancing, handwashing and new levels of hygiene. This is our new normal. 

 

I have attached a leaflet from the government to help you understand further the changes to school for next week. We will make this work, if we all play our part and keep each other safe. Above all, we are really looking forward to seeing your children, our pupils, again next week.

 

Best wishes,

 

Mr Baugh.

 
Be Ready, Safe, Respectful
 
Partnership, Excellence, Wellbeing, Individuality, Thoughtfulness, Health & Happiness, Aspiration, Leadership, Laughter.
 
David Baugh

Head Teacher

Pewithall School

Kenilworth Ave

Runcorn

WA74XQ

01928576139

Head.pewithall@halton.gov.uk
Pewithall.org.uk
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